
 

Nob Hill Elementary School 

School Advisory Council Minutes 

April 30, 2025 

I. Welcome & Bylaws  

Meeting was called to order at 3:04 p.m.  

II. Reading of the Minutes:  

Minutes were read by Mrs. Tardieu. Minutes were approved by Ms. Moore and second by 

Ms. Marcel.  

III. Principal’s Report: 

Ms. Porter shared the following information:  

• Game Bus will be coming out as an incentive for students that made 

growth on the FAST PM3 

• Budget conference will be held on May 12th, not many changes to the 

budget 

• Budget presentation at next meeting to break down where all the money 

goes to see how money will be spent 

 

IV. Budget Update:  

Mrs. Porter shared that there is $6,591.81 in the School Accountability Funds.  

V. Florida School Recognition Funds (A+ Funds) Missed Payments 

• The SAC committee was notified that there was an error with the 

distribution of the A+ funds. Everyone that received A+ funds was 

technically overpaid. To avoid requiring the staff to return funds, the 

school is requesting to use some of the balance in SAC accountability and 

A+ funds to cover the error. $254.08 would come from the A+ Funds and 

$796.42 would come from the School Accountability Funds.  

• Mrs. Tardieu motioned to vote to use $254.08 from the A+ funds and 

796.42 from the Accountability Funds. 

•  The committee discussed and voted to use the A+ Funds -$254.08 and 

Accountability Funds-$796.42 to correct the error.   

 



• Roll Call of SAC Committee members present at the meeting included: 

Malecia Tardieu and Brianna Quinlan SAC Co-Chairs, Traci Porter, 

Principal, Tiffany Yeung, School Resource Officer/Community Member, 

Penelope Reinman, BTU Steward, Michelle Moore, ESE Parent, Janette 

Marcel, SAF Chair, Charlotte Haggerty, I-Zone Representative, Cinthia 

Dessin ESOL Parent, Mitchell Doctor, parent, Nichole Santiago, parent. 

Terrizeitta Higgins, parent, Michael Mcmahon Non-Instructional Support 

Employee, Keri Roberts, Gifted parent of student at the school. The 

committee met the requirement for a quorum with 74% of the members 

in attendance.  

 

VI. Title I Report 

• Mrs. Tardieu shared that Title I ebinder is at 100% Compliance for 24-25 school 

year.  

• The student agendas have arrived for the 25-26 school year 

VII. School Improvement Plan 

Mrs. Tardieu shared the current year’s SIP Plan and gave the committee of parents, 

teachers, and community can give input at any time. No input was given.  

VIII. School Environmental Safety Incident Reporting (SESIR)  

The School Environmental Safety Incident Reporting (SESIR) System currently collected 

data on incidents of crime, violence, and disruptive behaviors on school grounds, on school 

transportation, and at off-campus, school-sponsored events, during any 24 hours, 365 days 

per year. Nob Hill E.S. still has 5 incidents that fit this criterion. We have started using the 

Suite 360 lessons.  

IX. School Safety  

Officer Yeung shared that she has been working with Broward County Schools 

Environmental Safety & Traffic Control to fix the flow of traffic at arrival and dismissal. 

• Do Not Park at the Exit Gates and Left Turn Only During School Hours 

signs with listed times will be posted 

• In the south lot, the stop sign is too far away from the exit, the plan is to 

redo the stop sign 

• These projects will take place during the summer 

X. Concerns/Compliments  

The meeting was adjourned at 3:23 p.m. Next meeting will be held on May 28, 2025. 


